Heathmere



Heathmere Primary School Newsletter

Respect Resilience High Expectations

27th November 2015

It has been another busy week at school with lots of trips and exciting things taking place. Please also join me in congratulating Mrs Gaynor who is expecting a baby next year – we are all delighted for her.

Y2 trip to the London Eye

Year 2 went to the London Eye on Wednesday. Miss White and Mrs Lipinska said the children were amazing and very well behaved. Well done 2L and 2W.

I had lots of fun at the London Eye! The best bit was when we were at the top of the London Eye because we could see the whole of London.

When I was on the iPad, I saw a picture of Big Ben and then I actually saw it outside! It felt great!

Samuel 2L

Maths trip

On Wednesday we went to the BFI and we started off by watching a presentation with film clips. After lunch we watched One Man Band and did a quiz about a film called The Red Balloon. At the end, the boy flew away with about 50 balloons. In the clips there was lots of maths and problems that we had to solve. Shannon 6B

Winter Fair

The Winter Fair is on Thursday 10th December. Friends of Heathmere would like donations please:

EYFS/KS1: bottles (please bring in on Monday 30th or Tuesday 1st December)

KS2: cakes and sweets (please bring in on Monday 7th or Tuesday 8th December)

Please support this if you can, all the money raised goes to help the school!

School Improvement

This week, Mr Cooper and I have been working on the document that shows the impact of how the school spent its pupil premium funding. The school receives additional money based on the number of children who at any time have been entitiled to free school meals and we have to prove that we have spent the money in a way that supports children's learning. Some of the things we spend our money on include: additional teachers, Place2Be, free fruit for KS2 children, learning mentor, workshops and special events in school. If you think your child may be entitled to free school meals then please speak to the office.

Road Safety Week

This week was Road Safety Week and all classes discussed and explored ways of staying safe on and around the roads! We started the week with an assembly to highlight the importance of our behaviour and actions around the roads. We used some useful websites with interactive activities to test our knowledge on Road Safety. Here are some useful websites packed full of information about keeping yourself and others safe around the roads:

www.roadsafetyweek.org.uk/
think.direct.gov.uk/education/early-years-andprimary/

Book Fair

The Book Fair is coming to school every day next week. There will be hundreds of great books - a great present for any occasion. Every penny we raise helps us to buy books for the school, so please come and take a look in the KS2 playground after school (if it's not raining!).

Attendance

Attendance

4ighest attendance: 1V and 5M with 100%

Highest attendance: 1V and 5M with 100% Most punctual class: 1A – yet again! Whole school attendance last week: 95.6%

Individual attendance winners: Harley (6J), Chanie-

Ann (4G), Aisha (4G), Nevaeh (4G)

	Events	Clubs
Monday 30 th November	Book Fair starts	3.20pm – 4.30pm Y1/2 football
	Reception trip to the library	
Tuesday 1 st December		8.00am – 8.45am Y5/6 football
Wednesday 2 nd December	Trumpets	8.00am – 8.45am Y4/5/6 athletics
	EYFS road safety visit	3.30pm – 4.30pm Y4/5/6 computing
		3.30pm – 4.30pm Y3/4/5/6 art
		3.30pm – 4.30pm Y1/2 multi-sports
Thursday 3 rd December	Y1 to the Toy Museum	8.00am – 8.45am Y3/4 football
Friday 4 th December	Y5/6 swimming	3.30pm – 4.30pm Y3/4/5/6 dance

Emma Lewis head@heathmere.wandsworth.sch.uk

Follow us on Twitter @heathmereschool